
BDR 54-1050
AB 409

EXECUTIVE AGENCY

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: March 25, 2015
Agency Submitting: State Board of Cosmetology

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2014-15

Fiscal Year
2015-16

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Inspection Time (Expense) $30,000 $30,000 $30,000

Total 0 $30,000 $30,000 $30,000

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

The Nevada State Board of Cosmetology has reviewed BDR 54-1050 and found that it will have a fiscal impact. The 
inspection time at each cosmetological establishment that has a makeup artist will require significantly more time to 
complete. Since all other licensees are required to have a license with their photograph posted at their station, it is 
easy for an inspector (and the public) to determine if a person is licensed, visually identify them, and know when their 
license expires. At a salon having a registered makeup artist the inspector will have to ask for photo identification, 
contact the Board office to certify that the person is registered, and finally certify that their registration is current. These 
additional steps are the estimated equivalent of requiring another 30% inspection time (and another inspector hired) for 
the agency.

Gary K LandryName

Title Executive Director

DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION'S COMMENTS Date Friday, March 20, 2015

The agency’s response appears reasonable.   

James R. Wells, CPA  Name

Interim DirectorTitle
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